

2019 Spring Newsletter

Well it's that time of year again, and we are gearing up for another season. We have completed everything we mentioned in the winter newsletter. This year we emailed them to homeowners unless a printed copy was requested. Hopefully everyone received them. The damage from Michael has been taken care of and much debris from previous storms was removed as well. We are also getting the area where the old fence blew down beautified. We have four new picnic tables and placed the volleyball court in a more efficient area. The view is awesome. We also placed new rocks around the bushes and the building. We replace the AC in the meeting area of the building. Remember you can rent or use the clubhouse for your events.

We are also getting the pool ready for another season. If you have a house that you are renting using VROB, or Air BNB, and would like your guest to able to use the pool, your assessment must be paid as well as the \$45 pool fee. Then your guest will pay a \$3 per day per person fee when they enter the pool, on the days they would like to use it. We also offer weekly rates. If you would like your guest access to the boat ramp your assessment must be paid then they can purchase a key for \$30 with a \$10 deposit. Also, if you are renting please let Brenda know, she has a list of rental properties which will make it easier for your guest to have access to the amenities. The pool is open May 25 through September 3 from 11am-7pm. Hope to see you there!

A few weeks ago, and last night we had a really bad storm and the trash cans were everywhere. Please bring your trash cans in after pickup. If you are out of town ask your neighbor, they most likely won't mind to putting your trash cans under your house it is easier then driving around them in the middle of the street. If you have year round renters please have them put them away as well.

Also as the weather gets warmer more people are outside and we get busy and do not realize we are speeding. Please watch your speed, we have many children in the neighborhood and it would be awful if anything happened. The speed limit in Old Nags Head Cove is 25 miles per hour. We also have many people who like to walk their pets, watch out for them as well especially at night. Pet owners remember they are to be on a leash per Nags Head Law and we offer many pet bag stations so you can clean up after them.

The bulk item pick up ended March 31, 2019. If you have large item pickup please take it to the Public Works Dump at 2200 Lark Avenue. (Behind TJ Maxx). The Town finished picking up on April 10th. The Dump is open Monday and Thursday from 9am till 3:30 and Saturday from 9am till 3pm. It requires a free sticker which can be picked up at Public Works across the street from the dump. For more information call Public Works at 441-1122. The summer trash schedule for Old Nags Head Cove is Tuesday and Saturday beginning at 3 am for Trash May 1-September 30th, recycle is Wednesday. Please roll your cans back after pickup.

In closing our annual meeting is May 25, 2019 at 11 am, the picnic will follow at approximately 1 -3 pm. We are in need of two board members we meet four times a year more if needed if you are interested please contact Brenda at 252-441-4562. We hope to see you all at the annual picnic May 25 at 1pm. The association will supply Carolina BBQ, Hot Dogs, Cole Slaw, Beans, Beer, and Soda. Please bring a side dish, salad, dessert, chips, ect. We can't wait for another summer in Old Nags Head Cove!